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Hubby's Fish Makes Good Dish 
By BLANCHE SPANN PEASE 

Well, what shall we have to 
eat today? Has the man in your 
life been catching any fish late- 
ly? This is fishing season, you 
know. If it so happens that he’s 
caught a good sized fish and 
you have it stashed away in the 
refrigerator or freezer, maybe 
you'd like to try a baked stuffed 
l’ish for a change. Particularly if 
the men at your house are good 
lishermen and you need to vary 
the fish menu a little. 

BAKED STUFFED FISH 
Three or four pound dressed 

fish, 1 Vj teaspoons salt, bread 
stuffing made with one quart 
crumbs, four tablespoons melted 
fat, three slices bacon (if desir- 
ed). 

Wash and dry the fish. Sprin- 
kle inside and out with salt. Fill 
body cavity of fish loosely with 
stuffing. Sew the opening with 
needle and cord or close with 
skewers. Place fish in greased 
pan; brush with fat. Lay bacon 
over top. Bake at 350 F. (mod- 
erate oven) 40 to 60 minutes. 
Serves six to eight. 

Serve this with tartar sauce, 
e calloped potatoes and peas and 
celery, tossed green salad and 
some sort of dessert. Maybe a 

king could ask for more, but 
you couldn't! 

Or for variety, you can bake 
the fish without stuffing and 
serve with tomato sauce and 
mashed potatoes. 

— tfw — 

Horses. Not Tractors. 
Can Be Loved— 

Mrs. L e R o y Holcomb of 
Chambers wins our three- 
months’ subscription today. 

Chambers, Nebr. 
Dear Mrs. Pease: 

Spring has arrived again, 
bringing the busy hum of trac- 
tors in the fields. How seldom 
.. 1 

i 

is a team of stout horses seen? 
The tractors have taken the 
place of horses in the fields but 
they can never replace the horse 
in the sentiment of a true horse- 
man. 

The iron horse may do the 
work in a more efficient manner 
and more quickly but who can 
love a tractor? 

My father is one of those rare 
persons who loves a horse. Great 
was his joy a few weeks ago 
when Maggie had a little colt. A 
baby colt is unusual enough 
these days but the amazing part 
was that Maggie is 19-years- 
old! And there is a story back 
of it all. 

In 1889, Grandfather Wnitaker 
came to Buffalo county from In- 
diana. He brought his personal 
belongings on an emigrant car, and included in that car was a 
team of horses. After a few 
years, grandfather’s family in- 
cluded two tow-headed boys. Looking ahead, grandfather real- 
ized that soon more horses 
would be needed so that his 
sons could a iso work in the 
belds. 

From his original team, colts 
were raised that for years did 

all of the field work on that 
farm. But they did more than 
that for they won a place in my 
father’s heart that no tractor can 

replace. 
When father married, one of 

these young teams was his. As 
a child, I remember Phyllis and 
Lydia. I rode in from the fields 
sitting high on their necks and 
clinging tightly to the hames. 

Then came that terrible win- 
ter when father lay in bed week 
after week with rheumatism. 
Phyllis and Lydia went back to 

grandfather for a time. The one 

day we chi’dren went to see 

them and, to our surprise, the 
two long-legged black colts that 
frisked at their sides And so 

Gyp and Bess came into our 

lives. 
The years went on. I was in 

high school when Gyp’s and 
Bess's daughters, Daisy and Nel- 

lie, pulled the wagons that 

brought our furniture and ma- 

chinery from Buffalo county to 

Holt county. It was a weeks 

journey but they came mile by 
mile to the farm that was their 

last home. Then Nellie died of 

swamp fever, leaving Daisy the 

only survivor of the Indiana 
team of 1889. But Daisy soon 

had a black colt, Maggie. And 

now at the old age of 19 years 

Maggie has her first colt. And so 

the line goes on! No wonder 
there was joy in my father’s 
heart as he saw that awkward, 
long-legged baby with its moth- 
er. 

Oh yes, he has tractors, in 
fact, two of them, but Maggie’s 
colt is a bit of his forefathers— 
she is part of what grandfather 
brought from Indiana away back 
in 1889. Father works the trac- 
tors but he loves the horses. 

MRS. LEROY HOLCOMB 
— tfw — 

Try This— 

FISH STEAKS BAKED IN 
MUSTARD SAUCE 

Four individual fish steaks, 
one tablespoon melted fat, one 
tablespoon flour, salt and pepper 
to taste, Vt teaspoon dry mus- 
tard, % cup milk, Vi cup crumbs 
mixed with fat. 

Place steaks in a greased shal- 
low pan. In a sauce plan, blend 
fat and flour, and seasonings 
and milk. Cook, stirring until 
thickened. Pour this sauce over 
fish and sprinkle with crumbs. 
Bake at 350 F. (moderate oven) 
30 to 35 minutes. Serves four. 

Rebekah Official 
Visits at Inman 

INMAN — Mrs. Ruth Hughes 
of Gering, assembly vice-presi- 
dent, held a school of instruc- 
tion at a special meeting of Ar- 
butus Rebekah lodge at the 
IOOF hall on Monday evening. 

Following the special meeting, 
lunch was served by Mrs. A. N. 
Butler, Mrs. Chester Youngs and 
Mrs. Herbert Nielsen. 

Mrs. Hughes was a house guest 
l in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
i James M. McMahan while here. 

Other Inman News 
Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Caldwell 

visited in the home of their 
son-in-law and daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. Harvey A. Tompkins, 
and family May 19 and 20 and 
attended commencement exer- 
cises and the eighth grade grad- 
uation of their granddaughter, 
Linelle. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lloyd of 
Pender spent Sunday in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Harry 
Snyder. 

Otto Retke and Mr. and Mrs. 
Glen Gillogly took their daugh- 
ter Mrs. Robert Retke, to Om- 
aha on Wednesday, May 19, 
where she took a plane for San 
Antonio, Tex., to meet her hus- 
band, Robert Retke, who is con- 

fined to a hospital there. Robert 
has been in the Far East for the 
past 17 months. 

Mr. and Mrs. Vaden Kivett, 
Mrs. James Coventry and Mrs. 
J. P. Gallagher were Norfolk 
and Wayne visitors last Thurs- 
day. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mossman 
and daughter, Nancy, left Sat- 
urday for Lawrence, Kans., to 
visit their brother-in-law and 
sister. Dr. and Mrs. Robert Gil- 
iahan, and daughter enroute to 
their home in Santa Ana, Calif. 

! Mr. and Mrs. M. M. Crosser 
and sons of Neligh were Friday 
and Monday visitors in Inman. 

Mr. ad Mrs. David Morsbach 
and daughters spent Sunday af- 
ternoon visiting in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Conard at 
Clearwater. 

Charles Cole and Cleone of! 
Star were Saturday afternoon 
visitors in the Ray Siders home. 

Barbara Snyder of Steel Creek 
spent last week visiting her 
aunt, Marilyn Siders. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Snyder 
and girls were Sunday visitors 
with Mrs. Snyder’s parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Siders, and Mari- 
lyn. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Clark and 
family of O’Neill were guests on 

Sunday evening in the home of 
Mrs. Clark’s mother, Mrs. Violet 
Sholes. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry McGraw 
spent Sunday afternoon in the 
Charles Cadwallader home. 

The RLDS church is planning 
a vacation Bible school from 
Monday, May 31, to Friday, 
June 4, from 9 to 11:45 a.m. All 
boys and girls between the ages 
of four and 15 may attend. 

Howard Banks, who attends. 
Midland college at Fremont, 
spent the weekend visiting his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. James 
Banks. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Schrunk 
and family and Mrs. Paul Roth 
of Atkinson were Sunday din- 
ner guests in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. James Banks and fam- 
ily- 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hutton 
and daughter of Bassett spent 
Friday visiting in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. T. D. Hutton and 
Sue. 

Mr. and Mrs. T. D. Hutton and 
Sue spent Sunday visiting in 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Gray- 
don Huton and family at Cres- 
ton. 

Miss LuElla Watson returned 
home Saturday from Atkinson 
where she taught the past term 
in the Atkinson public schools. 
LuElla is the daughter of Mr. 
end Mrs. E. L. Watson. Miss Bar- 
bara Brunckhorst, who taught in 
the Spencer public schools, has 
returned to her home here, also. 

I 

Mr. and Mrs. Earl David and Mr. and Mrs. Virgil David 

double-wedding in Melhodisi church ai Chambers. — O'Neill 
Pholo Co. 
----1 + + + 

She is the daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Ernest Brunckhorst. 

Coach Joe Zowada left Satur- 
day for Sheridan, Wyo., where 
he will spend the summer, and 
Miss Colleen Hesacker left Sun- 
day for her home at Rushville. 

Ronnie Wolfe, a student, leit 
Saturday for Amelia to spend 
the vacation period with his 

parents, Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Wolfe, and family. 

Miss Joan Coventry of Omaha 
spent the weekend with her par- 
ents, Mr. and Mrs. James Cov- 
entry, Kay and Bill. 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Coven- 
try and Mr. and Mrs. W. E. 
Kelley spent a couple of days at 
Lake Andes, S.D., fishing 

Jack Jackson of Norfolk, Mr 
and Mrs. Harold Reeves and 
Earl, Mr. and Mrs. Harry Ditt- 
berner and Newell, Miss Vir- 
ginia Krogh, Mr. and Mrs. Nor- 
rian Kasik and Mrs. Ed Kasik of 
Madison, Mr. and Mrs. William 
Woods and Mrs. Lela Grubb of 
Chambers were Friday guests in 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. How- 
ard Jackson and family and at- 
tended the graduation exercises 
in the evening at the high school 
gymasium. 

The How's and Why’s 4-H club 
cooking group of which Mrs. 
Clarence Hansen is leader, met 
at the home of Miss Linelle 
Tompkins on Monday afternoon. 
Refreshments were served fol- 
lowing the lesson. 

Cal Geary of Lyos arrived on 

Monday and will spend until af- 
ter decoration day here. 

Troshynski Duo 
Sparks League Win 

Len and Ben Troshynski, twin 
sons of Mr. and Mrs. August 
Troshynski of Atkinson, paced 
their company’s basketball team 

in tourney league play at Mu- 
nich, Germany. Their Yellow- 
jackets team finished the season 

with eight wins and only one 

loss. 
The Germany edition of the 

armed forces newspaper noted: 
“The smooth combination of the 
Troshynski twins—Len and Ben 
— was the deciding factor.” 

The men of the company, Hq. 
& Sv. Co., 370th armored infan- 
try battalion, celebrated the bat- 
talion championship and a cita- 
tion for the best company of the 
month with an authentic Italian 
dinner and program. The Tro- 
shyski twins took part in the 
program with a vocal harmony 
duet. 

Visitor Here— 
R. S. Cunningham of Fremont 

visited Sunday and Monday at 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Lowery, where his wife is a 

guest in her parents’ home. 

Sisters, Brothers 
in Double-Wedding' 
Rite at Chambers 

CHAMBERS— A double-wed- 
ding ceremony at the First 
Methodist church in Chambers 
united in marriage Miss Doris E. 
Welch of Neligh and Virgil E. 
David of Chambers and Miss 
Dolores E. Welch of Neligh and 
Earl E. David of Chambers. The 
brides are daughters of Mrs. 
Dorothy Welch of Neligh and the 
bridegrooms are sons of Mr. and 
Mrs. William David of Cham- 
bers. Rev. L. R. Hansberry offi- 
ciated at the double-ring rites. 

The brides wore identical 
bouffant ballerina-length gowns 
of chantilly lace and nylon net 
overskirts over satin. Each car- 
ried red roses centered on white 
Bibles. 

The matron of honor, Mrs. 
Katheryn Molczyk of Bartlett, 
and the bridesmaid, Miss Donna 
Welch, wore yellow and orchid 
ballerina length gowns, respec- 
tively, of nylon net and lace 
styled like those of the brides'. 
They carried orchid and yellcw 
carnation colonial bouquets to 
contrast with their dresses. 

Mrs. Letha Cook of Chambers 
was soloist. She sang “The Wed- 
ding Prayer” and “Because.” 

A reception was held for botli 
couples following the ceremony, 
After a wedding trip to the 
Black Hills, Mr. and Mrs. Virgil 
E. David will be at home in 
Cushing and Mr. and Mrs. Ear! 
E. David will reside on a farm 
near Ansley. 

O'NEILL LOCALS 
AO/AN Edward McCarthy, 

who is stationed at the naval aii 
station training center at Nor- 
folk, Va., spent Saturday visit- 
ing his parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
George M. McCarthy. He had 
flown from Norfolk to the naval 
air station at Olathe, Kans., from 
where he caught the train to 
Omaha. His sister, Miss Bever- 
ly McCarthy of Omaha, drove 
him to O’Neill to spend the day 
with his parents. He returned to 
Norfolk Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. John H. McCar- 
ville spent Tuesday in Sioux 
City. 

Ed Earley was a Sunday din- 
ner guest of Mr. and Mrs. W. G 
Kraft. He is visiting at the 
home of his brother and sister- 
in-law, Mr and Mrs. James 
Earley. 

SISTER DIES 
INMAN—Mrs. Ray Siders has 

received word of the death ol 
her sister, Mrs. I. A. Bruce ol 
Chandler, Ariz., on Saturday, 
May 15. Burial was made at Ft. 
Collins, Colo., on Wednesday, 
May 19. 

Hospital Notes 
SACRED HEART (Lynch) 

Hospitalized: Jo Ann Aim, 
Dorsey, minor operation, good; 
Marion Borrall, Butte, medical, 
satisfactory'; Lawrence Burley, 
Spencer, medical, improving; Mrs. 
Frank Gehlson and baby. Lynch, 
good; Bette Jean Classen, Lynch, 
minor operation, good; Mrs. An- 
na Hanson, Tilden, medical, im- 
proving; Mrs. Harold Haun and 
baby boy, Spencer, good; Mrs. 
Vincent Jehorek, Lynch, med- 
ical, improving; Patricia Jones, 
Spencer, minor operation, good; 
Jerry Kaplan, Verdel, medical, 
good; Carl Keeler, Anoka, med- 
ical, improving; Mrs. Frank 
Kayl, Spencer, medical, improv- 
ing; Albert Peed, Verdel, med- 
ical. improving; Mrs. Joseph 
Pfeifer, Spencer, medical, gooa; 
Mrs. Kermit Rhodman, Gross, 
medical, unchanged; Mrs. Wil- 
liam Sholes, Buhl, Ida., medical, 
satisfactory; George Syfie, O’- 
Neill, medical, good; Mrs. Emma 
Thiessen, Lynch, medical, satis- 
factory ; Fred Truax, RedbirJ, 
medical, improving; Mrs. James 
Wiley, Dorsey, medical, improv- 
ing; Mrs. Albert Schindler, Mon- 
owi, medical, good. 

dismissals: May 17 — Mrs. A. 
W. Aim, Dorsey. 18—Betty Jean 
Hornback, Spencer; Rachel 
Rornback, Spencer; Mrs. Arthur 
Avery, Lynch; Mrs. Don Bentz 
and baby, Fairfax, S.D. 19—Har- 
old Prokop, Spencer; Charles 
Mulhair, Lynch; H. B. Black, 
Spencer. 20—Mrs. Marjorie Dix, 
Butte. 21—Mrs. Abel Johnson, 
Lyman, S.D. 22—August Zim- 
merle, Butte; Mrs. Rose Mc- 
Laughlin, Butte. 23 — Cecil Ed- 
wards, Spencer; Baby James 
Hansen, Spencer; Harry Lewis, 
Butte. 

ATKINSON MEMORIAL 
Admitted: May 17—Jerry Gre- 

gor, Stuart, surgical; Ljnda 
Gruenberg, Stuart, surgical; Mrs. 
George Spence, Atkinson, med- 
ical; Mrs Robert Gaylor, Atkin- 
son. 19— Gerold Ziska, Stuart, 
surgical; Bernard Ziska, Stuart, 
surgical; O. R. Colwell, Long 
Pine, surgical. 20 — Marilyn 
Braun, Atkinson, surgical; Mar- 
jorie Kaplan, Atkinson, surgical; 
Karen Kaplan, Atkinson, surgi- 
pal; Mrs. Frank Schaaf, Atkin- 
son, obstetrical; Mrs. John Ferry, 
Stuart, surgical 21 — Barbara 
Gilg, Atkinson, surgical. 22 — 

Mrs. Arthur Schroetlin, Butte 
obstetrical Mrs. Robert Cole, 
Emmet, surgical; Mrs. Jess 
Hupp, Atkinson, medical; Mrs 
Joe Hendricks, Atkinson, med- 

j ical. 23—Mrs. Vic Chisholm, At- 
! kinson, obstetrical; Mrs. Dear 
! Funk, Atkinson, medical. 24 — 

Mrs. Amelia Hoffman, Atkinson 
medical. 

Dismissed: May 17—Mrs. Her- 
shall Harlstead. 18— Mrs. Johr 
Zinky, Jerry Gregor, Linda 
Gruenberg. 19 — Gerold Ziska 
Bernard Ziska. 21 — Marilyr 
Braun, Marjorie Kaplan, Karer 
Kaplan, Mrs. George Spence. 25 
—Barbara Gilg, Mrs. John Fer- 
ry. 23—Mrs. Robert Cole. 

Hospitalized: O. R. Colwell, H 
Lane, Mrs. Joe Hendricks, Mrs 
J. Hupp, Mrs. Arthur Schroetlii 
and son, Mrs. Vic Chisholm *m< 

son, Mrs. Dean Funk, Mrs. Bot 
Gaylor and daughter, Mrs. Fran! 
Schaaf and daughter, Mrs. Am 
elia Hoffman. 

Dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs 
Howard D. Manson Sunday were 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Beeson of El 
gin. 

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Kirsten ol 
Modale, la., were weekend 
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Johr 
Thomas. 

O'NEILL LOCALS 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Ott of Nor- 

folk were weekend guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Kufahl. 

Miss Marjorie McElhaney of 
Denver, Colo., will spend the 
weekend here visiting her par- 
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Ted McEl- 
haney. 

B. G. Hanna returned to 
Chambers Friday. He had) spent 
the past six months with his 

son-in-law and daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. Gerald McDermott. 

Mr. and Mrs. R. M. Sauers of 
Long Beach, Calif., arrived in 
O’Neill Monday. They are guests 
at the home of Mr. and Mrs. D: 
H. Clauson. The Sauers have 
been traveling in the East. 
They were to visit here several 
days and then continue on to 
Long Beach. 

DANCE 
BUTTE LEGION 

BALLROOM 

Sunday, May 30 

MUSIC BY 

DON FEJFAR 
and His Orchestra 

F-R-E-E 

WEDDING DANCE 

Tuesday, June 1 
American Legion 

Hall 
— O'NEILL — 

Music by— 
NOSMO KING ORCHESTRA 

Maxine Bauer and 

Dwayne Borg 
___ 

VERDIGRE LIVESTOCK MARKET 

Report of May 24 Sale 
Rocoipi.: 797 head. Shipping tire cars by rail. 180 to 240 

lb.. $26.00 to $27.00. One car load bringing $26.75 to $27. 

Some rough hog. below $28.00. 240 to 270 lb.. $24.40 to $26.00. 

270 to 350 lb.. $21.50 to $24.75. 350 lb. and up. $18.75 to $21.60. 

Sow., $19.00 to $22.70. Stag.. $174)0 to $17.75. Boars. $14.00 

to $15.00. 

We will hare our regular sale Monday, May 31. Be seeing 

you. 

W. LLOYD BRADY, Owner & Mgr. 
Verdigre. Nebr. 

.the Store 

GILLIGAN'S Personalized j Service! 

Fanners and Ranchers! 
We have on hand Anti-Hemorrhagic Serum 

to use in treating 

PNEUMONIA SEPTICEMIA SWINE PLAGUE 

Attention, Dairymen! 
We have on hand Mathalion to be used as a fly control. Just 

a small investment brings you a big return. Ask about it.. 

GLOBE’S CABLE OIL 
For use in controlling horn flies on cattle. 

Contains only Technical DDT. i 

AT GILLIGAN’S WE HAVE A 
COMPLETE LINE OF 

Sprayers and Dusters ... A Spot Killer Applier to use 

with 2-4-D. It enables you to have better control and 

lessen the danger oi must damaging your shrubs and 
flowers. 

We have oh hand the serum to use for— 

ERYSIPELAS or the 
One-Shot BACTERIN 
depending upon the one you prefer. 

REMEMBER, if you have any animal health problems, come 

in and we will gladly discuss them with you. 

For Personal Health I 
REMEMBER, go and see your doctor and dentist at least I 

once a year for an examination. 1 

GILLIGAN'S rexall drug 
Phone 87 — O Neill 

| AINSWORTH AIRPORT 

Wedncday, June 9 
Sponsored by Ainsworth Fire Dept. 

— www.wwwwww.w-' — — 

| You Are Cordially Invited | 

J Come In! — See It! — Hear It! J 
< Play It in Minutes! » 

4 The New [ 
! WurliTzer ; 
| Spinette Organ ) 
| AT | 
4 Consumers Public Power Dist. — O’Neill ) 

! Saturday, May 29 } 
" Music from fc 
{ 2:00 until 5:00 o’clock ^ 

4 

I 

4 

M 

V 

I 
> 
I 
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4 ...see the new WurliTzer J 
: J $pinelte Organ [ 
:< i«.. M325 t 
1 i | 
| Beautiful music for your home, lodge, * 

1 | school, church. Try it! | 
J < Our Thanks to CONSUMERS of O’Neill » 

The Spinette is truly ^ 

! “MUSIC’S RICHEST VOICE” 
; 
| COURTESY 

(J HOSPE PIANO CO. ► 
517 Fifth SL. Sioux City. Ia. W 

Open-House 
Sunday, May 30th 

I from 3 until 6 o’clock 

| O’Neill Municipal Swimming Pool > 

| ... to allow the people of the O Neill community to inspect their a 

I new pool, filtering system, chlorinator, etc., in operation. The a 

I pool will be open for inspection these three hours only. At- a 

I tendants will be on hand to answer questions. (There will be no | 
I swimming on this day.) ) 
* 

Weather permitting, the pool will be opened for public swimming on Monday, May 31st. p 
" Pool hours for the summer will be 1 to 5 pjn., and 6 to 9 p,m.. daily and Sunday. a 

| W 
* DURING THE FORENOONS THE POOL WILL BE USED ) 
| EXCLUSIVELY FOR RED CROSS SWIMMING LESSONS 

| Ticket Prices for the 1954 Season Follow: 
| SEASON SINGLE a 

I Intermediate—Eight-years-old to the 

g sixth grade _ 4.00 15c 

I Jun;or—Seventh grade through high 
1 school __ 4.50 25c 
: Adults _ 5.00 35c > 

g Use of Towels—10c Wading Pool is FREE 
| 

| Children under 8-yrs.-old must be accompanied by an adult. ^ 

No solo swimming. A lifeguard must be on duty when anyone is swimming. 
" 

Anyone abusing the pool, equipment or any p ark fixtures will be denied use of the pool ) 
| for the season. ^ 

Swimming lessons will start June 4. 
™ 

" 
Season tickets are on sale at the pool office; also at Western Auto, Eby’s Service Station p v 

| and First National Bank (John C. Watson). ^ 

O'Neill Park Board 
I Swimming Pool Office Phone No. 366 ) 

o 


